

## COUNTY OF NEVADA COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT AGENCY

## **DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS**

950 MAIDU AVENUE, P.O. BOX 59902 NEVADA CITY, CA 95959-7902

(530) 265-1411 FAX (530) 265-9849 www.mynevadacounty.com

Trisha Tillotson
Community Development Agency Director

Trisha Tillotson Acting Director of Public Works

## NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

**Board Agenda Memo** 

**MEETING DATE:** October 25, 2022

**TO:** Board of Supervisors

FROM: Trisha Tillotson, CDA Director and Acting Director of Public

Works

**SUBJECT:** Resolution Approving Amendment No. 2 to the Contract Between the

County of Nevada and Dokken Engineering, Inc., for Engineering and Design Services for the South Yuba River at North Bloomfield Road Bridge Replacement Project, – BRLO 0517 (078) – County

Project No. 224027 – District I, IV

**RECOMMENDATION:** Approve the attached resolution.

**<u>FUNDING</u>**: The funding for this project is from the Highway Bridge Program (HBP). The project is budgeted in the Road Capital Improvement budget in Fiscal Year 2022/23 and is included in the Capital Improvement Plan. A budget amendment is not necessary and there is no impact to the General Fund.

**BACKGROUND:** On December 2, 2014, the Board of Supervisors adopted Resolution 14-529 approving a contract with Dokken Engineering, Inc., in the amount of \$635,045.59 for engineering and design services for the South Yuba River at North Bloomfield Road Bridge Replacement Project.

On December 17, 2019, the Board of Supervisors adopted Resolution 19-641 extending the contract length by 5 years to conclude on December 31, 2024.

The scope of work on this project has changed from rehabilitation to replacement of the existing bridge. Replacement of this bridge requires a much more detailed environmental review process including preparing duel Environmental Impact Reports that were not part of the original scope.

Modification of the scope of work and reallocation of funds from rehabilitation tasks to environmental process tasks associated with bridge replacement are required to continue work on this project.

There is no proposed increase in fees at this time.

Staff is requesting that the Board of Supervisors approve an amendment to the scope of work and reallocation of funds from rehabilitation tasks to environmental related tasks associated with bridge replacement that are needed for this project.

Item Initiated by: Patrick Perkins, Principal Civil Engineer Approved by: Trisha Tillotson, Acting Director of Public Works

Submittal Date: Revision Date: September 30, 2022 October 4, 2022